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Integrated Planning Council
September 26, 2019

Meeting Notes

Present: Y. Kirby, Z. Toro, K, Peckham, G. Claffey, C. Galligan, M. Jasek, D. Dauwalder, M. Jackson, R. Barcelo, J. Melnyk, C. Casamento
Absent: S. Hazan, S. Cintorino, R. Tahir, D. McCormick, B. Merenstein 

Changes to the Language on the IPC Portal 
D. Dauwalder provided a handout that included proposed changes to the IPC portal program submission process. He explained that there seemed to be a bit of confusion regarding the three categories of additional expenses (Expense-neutral, Budget-Neutral, Budget non-neutral), and the changes served to further clarify these categories. 	Comment by Kollar, Katie E. (PresOffice): link

After a brief review, the Council agreed to all proposed changes. 

Submissions Under Review 
D. Dauwalder provided a handout describing all of the current curricular submissions under review and development. Included in the list were five new program submissions, two program modifications, one BOR accreditation, two explorations, one Hanover study and one program discontinuance. (See handout.)	Comment by Kollar, Katie E. (PresOffice): link

IPC members briefly discussed some of the submissions, including the third-year BOR accreditation of the MS in Accounting program. Z. Toro noted that it might be beneficial for the IPC to review programs that are underperforming when these third-year BOR reports are submitted. The Council agreed. 

Z. Toro then asked K. Peckham which of the programs would have the most positive affect on enrollment. K. Peckham replied that the BS in Electrical Engineering, MS in Civil Engineering and MS in Mechanical Engineering should be the priority. 

Strategic Planning – Progress Report and Timeline Update 
C. Casamento provided an update on the progress of the strategic plan. She reported that the schedule has been updated, which results in an extremely tight timeline for completion of the plan. A draft of the plan and the financial modeling is set to go before the UPBC for review on October 8th, and then to the campus community at an Open Forum on November 19th. 

Y. Kirby provide a brief update on the progress of the five strategic goals. She noted that the order of Goals One and Two was switched, and significant progress has been made on Goals One, Three and Five. The next step will include revising the document to make it more inspirational in nature.  In addition, there must be five metrics for each goal, as well as a table of key activities.

C. Casamento noted that she has begun the financial modeling for the strategic plan goals. The modeling is designed to be flexible in nature so it can be modified once the final strategic plan is complete. Z. Toro asked C. Casamento to include an executive summary of the modeling for each goal.    

Fiscal Year 2021 Budget Process – Charlene
C. Casamento provided a brief follow up regarding the new budget proves that was recently circulated. She noted that the process was revised in order to eliminate a lot of the back and forth that used to occur, as well as to allow for more dialogue and prioritization of options. 

A link to the new process has been sent campus-wide, and G. Claffey is working on some possible options for systematizing the process with some kind of off-the-shelf software in future years. 

C. Casamento stated that the deadline for proposals is January 13th. Z. Toro then noted that this new process should allow us to more easily and directly link budget requests to the strategic plan.

Update on Capital Projects – Sal
In S. Cintorino’s absence, Z. Toro provided an update on Capital Projects. She stated that, while the new engineering building and renovation of Barnard Hall were part of the 2020 state infrastructure program, the current Governor has provided no information on whether or not there will be a similar program for 2030. As such, the University will need to rethink how it obtains funding for new buildings. Z. Toro stated that she does not anticipate receiving any state funding for deferred maintenance or new buildings in the future, which will result in reliance solely on donations. She added that there is already a shortage of space for Biology and Biomolecular Science, and this is a problem that needs to be resolved. In addition, Memorial Hall is in need of substantial updates.

C. Galligan stated that there will be a zoning meeting this evening to discuss the use of a piece of property to the right of the stadium. The Foundation will hold the land for CCSU, and the University can eventually build on it. Until then, the land can be used for events and parking.




Next Meeting: October 22, 2019 










